First Unitarian Universalist Society of Marietta

Green Sanctuary Committee Meeting 

12:30 p.m., Sunday, March 16, 2025
In person RE/Office Building - Parlor, with Zoom option available

In attendance: in person - Mike and Adeline Bailey, George Banziger, Vic Elam, Dawn Hewitt, and Scott Lacey; on Zoom - Susan Henderson and Ginnie McNeill (briefly)

Co-chair Dawn Hewitt called the meeting to order at 12:40pm.
Minutes of the February meeting were approved as submitted.

GSC Sunday April 20 worship service
The committee has agreed to preparing an Earth Day-related service on April 20 (which is also Easter Sunday) for the GSC service. Sermons that George Banziger and Adeline Bailey submitted for the Climate Justice Revival sermon contest will be used for the reflection, with other elements supplied by others from the committee. Dawn agreed to serve as worship leader.
Action item: Members are asked to suggest a title for the service (somehow combining spirituality and earth science and the Easter season) and send via email to the committee for consideration. There was unanimous agreement that NO GSC committee meeting will be held that day.

“Sustainable Supper” 

GSC will host a potluck “Sustainable Supper” in the FUUSM Social Hall on Friday, April 11, at 6 p.m. The meal will be a true potluck of foods that fit a sustainable diet. In addition to the FUUSM congregation, special guests will include the AmeriCorps crews coming in during April 7–May 6 who will be working with Vic Elam at the Ohio River Islands National Wildlife Refuge. GSC members are asked to arrive at 5 p.m. to help with setup.

Earth Day Events
GSC will participate in the Marietta Earth Day Celebration on Saturday, April 19, from 10 a.m.–1 p.m. on the Armory grounds on Front Street. Volunteers are needed to help with the event, including setting up and tearing down tables and canopies and displays, and preparing arts and crafts activities for youth. 

A tree planting on Buckley Island is scheduled for 1–5 p.m. the same day. Those who wish to participate are to meet at the Williamstown boat launch at 1 p.m. for transport to the island. 
Discussion: Would having some kind of “swag” to hand out add to GSC’s recognition in the wider community? T-shirts, and a QR code were mentioned. Dawn volunteered to look into what costs and/or responsibilities might be involved.

Climate Future Film Festival
Co-hosted by GSC and Mid-Ohio Valley Climate Action, the screenings of the Festival are set for Thursday, March 20 at 7 p.m., and repeated on Saturday, March 22 at 2 p.m. GSC has decided to prepare the refreshment table offerings, supported by funding from MOVCA. Volunteers include Susan Henderson, Vic Elam, and Dawn.

Adeline expressed concerns about attendance at the festival. She and Mike will be there for both screenings. Vic and Scott Lacey will be there on Thursday; George and Dawn will attend on Saturday. Adeline will continue to publicize the events through listserv for both groups.

Hour of Environmental Action
March 13, 2025 review - 10 people (5 in person, and 5 on Zoom) total were in attendance to hear a (surprise) Zoom presentation from Zeni Grecni about the effects of DOGE cuts on her climate-change-related work in the Pacific islands that were/are financed in part by NOAA. Attendees were urged to contact their representative in Congress in support of NOAA. Dawn presented a list of easy ways to make those contacts. 
The April 10th EA Hour will focus on the failure of fossil fuel industries to boost the economy in our region, despite years of promises of “boom time ahead”. Ohio government folks are again promoting the idea that the industry will bring wealth to Ohio. George will invite Sean O’Leary from the Ohio River Valley Institute to present on the topic.

Solar Bench Update 

Moving the bench - Dawn received confirmation from Mayor Schlicher and city service director Steve Wetz of two possible sites where the charging bench could be relocated: Gold Star Park on Lancaster St. on the west side of the Muskingum, or at the Dog Park on Jackson Hill. By email vote, the committee selected the dog park site. Jay Warmke is willing to make repairs to the working parts of the bench sometime during the move. Dawn will facilitate their coordination.
Solar Bench Calendar of Events - Dawn will take care of calendar updates for May.

Green Sanctuary 2030
The group thanked Debra Miller for digging into the new process for certification as a UU Green Sanctuary. We will follow the new process and present our work efforts to qualify for a yearly recertification. Dawn announced a March 19 Zoom meeting on GS 2030 that she has registered for.
George Banziger’s Community Involvement Reports
Please see George’s full reports in the Addenda.

Mid-Ohio Valley Climate Action
MOVCA is planning to participate in the region’s multicultural festival, which will be held in Belpre this year at the Civitan Park, due to construction at Parkersburg’s City Park.

FaCT Ohio
Because of her challenges with internet connection (that prevented her attendance today) and travel distance from her home to FUUSM, Ginnie McNeill is resigning from GSC. Through Dawn, she reminded the committee that FUUSM is an anchor congregation for FaCT, and that we need someone to step up as a liaison to the group. She also suggested the GSC or MOVCA could bring an hour-long FaCT presentation on brine dangers and spills to our area for a public meeting where local fire departments and other emergency responders could be invited.
Other items

Announcement - Sad news The Marietta Recycling Center will officially close at the end of April. Per MRC volunteer organizer Kathy Ortt, a lack of volunteers made it impossible to continue operations.
The meeting was adjourned at 1:45 pm. 

Respectfully submitted,

Adeline Bailey, scribe

Next GSC meeting:  To Be Announced - No meeting April 20TH.
--- Addenda ---
Reports for Green Sanctuary Meeting of March 16, 2025
Injection Wells. 


Since our last meeting I have sent a message1 to State Representative (94th District), Kevin Ritter, asking him to request a public meeting on our behalf to the Division of Oil & Gas Resource Management. I have not yet received a response to that request of Mr. Ritter. I sent a message to others (Warren Township Trustees, GSC, Bob Lane, Joe Tucker), which included the text of my comment to Mr. Ritter and asked them to make the same request of Mr. Ritter. I only know of Dawn Hewitt who followed up. 


In response to my call to Division Chief Vendel, I got a call from Jeremy Johnston, Director of Communications for the Division. He told me that the Division is currently reviewing the public comments on the permit request from Deep Rock (there are many), and he will let me know of any news on that front. I called Mr. Johnston on March 12 and left a message—no reply yet.


Last Thursday I made contact with Amy McCartney, who works in the office of the Washington County Engineer (I met her at a meeting organized by Sarah Benton called the Devol Run/Muskingum River Project; she is seeking a 319 grant from the Ohio EPA; Mark Krivchenia is involved in this group also). Amy said she would ask Roger Wright, the County Engineer, if he would request a public meeting (I have heard that he is against the proliferation of injection wells in the county but is shy of taking action on this issue). As an elected official a request from him would be persuasive.


There was a major event on brine waste at the State Capitol in Columbus on March 6 (I was unable to attend because of the Devol Run meeting referred to above). Many staffers of legislators attended. Roxanne Groff, Randi Pokladnik, Justin Nobel and others spoke. I did not see any local publicity about this event. 

Save Ohio Parks. 

In response to a request from SOP, I sent a letter to Governor DeWine asking him to call a moratorium on fracking near state parks after the recent explosion just outside Salt Fork State Park. No response to that letter sent three weeks ago.


SOP is part of a coalition that is planning “Great Ohio Climate March” in May 2026. It would start in Athens, go to Salt Fork SP, then Columbus over a two-week period. SOP and Third Act Ohio are looking for other partners on planning this project. Details to follow…
ReImagine Appalachia:
      Coming Events:


Weekly lunchtime call in (Community Conversations: “Holler at Congress”– Thursday noon


Collection & Sorting – April 3, 9:30 a.m. via Zoom


First Friday – April 4, 11 a.m.


Repair, Redistribute, & Reuse – April 10, 12:30 via Zoom


Green Bank of Rural America and Your Community – April 30, 12:30 via Zoom




https://reimagineappalachia.org/events/

During the congressional update, which is regularly presented at RA biweekly meetings, I learned that the clean energy tax credits in the Inflation Reduction Act are in question (the group, Lawyers for Good Government, L4GG, is a source of information on this topic). I also learned that the FBI has asked the awardees of US EPA grants to turn over their records and that grants from this agency were terminated. In addition, The USDA has axed funds to support food banks and schools which were planning to acquire produce from local farms if they mentioned DEI in their grant documents.
Citizens Climate Lobby. 


The next meeting of CCL 06 is scheduled for Monday, March 17 via Zoom. Our agenda will include: planning our next meeting (week of March17) with Ryan Culross, Rulli’s staff member on energy issues. We shall also discuss preserving important issues of the Inflation Reduction Act, clean energy tax credits in the IRA, preserving the methane fee rule.


Don Albertson will be making a presentation at the meeting, entitled, “Big Money, the Environment, and Our Democracy.”
Research on Production Waste at Ohio University

At our last meeting I announced that I was sending a detailed message to Dr. John Staser of Ohio University about his work on repurposing production waste (from fracking).  I sent that message early last month and received a reply just a couple of weeks ago. Dr. Staser said that his group is following high standards of safety and science in this work and that much of the information about his project needs to be confidential at this point. 
1 Message to Representative Kevn Ritter:
Hi, Kevin. ODNR (Division of Oil & Gas Resource Management) is reviewing a permit request for a Class II injection well next to the Ohio River near the intersection of Rt 550 and Rt 7 in Warren Township. There are many concerns and questions from your constituents about this request from Deep Rock. In a conversation with someone from the Ohio EPA I learned that Deep Rock is planning a request for a Class I injection well (industrial waste) at the very same site. The Warren Township trustees have already requested a public meeting on this request to the Division, as have numerous other people including Bob Lane who has a legal case pending against disposal companies. The Division may be claiming that the original request for this permit was made in 2021 (without a public announcement) so the rule of granting a request for a public meeting  by elected officials would not apply. We only saw the announcement in January 2025. Please ask Chief Eric Vendel (eric.vendel@dnr.state.oh.us; 614-265-6922) to arrange a public meeting and one where, unlike the public meeting two years ago at St. Ambrose Church, Division decision makers can be present to address questions. I would like to attach my own public comment on this request but cannot do so in this format.
George Banziger

March 13, 2025

